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June 8, 2023
Subject: 2023 Paving Project, Number 014-9736
Dear Resident:

The City of Lafayette has awarded a construction contract to JV Lucas Paving Inc. for the 2023 Paving Project. This
2023 Capital Improvement Project includes road rehabilitation on Glenside Drive, from Saint Mary's Road to Michael
Lane, and Olympic Boulevard, from Reliez Station Road to the City limits with the Town of Moraga except for the
roundabout area. The project also includes the reconstruction and widening of pathways on Olympic Boulevard and
Glenside Drive, as well as improvements to the bike lanes on Olympic Boulevard to provide for a 2-foot-wide painted
median separating cyclists from vehicle traffic on both sides of the street.

Work is tentatively scheduled to begin on June 13, with an anticipated completion in mid-August 2023. Weekly
updates of the project schedule will be posted on the City’s web site at http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us (select “Public
Works & Construction” in the Quick Links section on the home page; then select “City Construction Projects”, and
lastly select the 2023 Paving Project).

The work will require closure of travel lanes with traffic control during certain phases of the construction. Traffic
control will generally be in effect between 9:00 am and 4:30 pm. Emergency vehicles will always be provided access.

When the contractor is working on the segment of Olympic Blvd from Reliez Station Rd and the roundabout at the
beginning of the project, the traffic will be limited to westbound travel only from the roundabout to Reliez Station
Rd. A detour will be in place directing eastbound motorists to use Reliez Station Rd to Pleasant Hill Rd and to the
roundabout. This detour will be for a period and will change when the contractor is working on the other side of
Olympic Blvd. Please check the weekly updates and changeable message signs to stay informed about lane closures.

Work on Glenside Drive will require the closure of one lane of traffic. Traffic flow will be maintained in both
directions using flaggers; however, delays should be anticipated, and the use of alternate routes is encouraged.

In addition to repaving of the streets, the existing pedestrian pathways will be removed and replaced and widened
where possible. While this work is in progress, pedestrian traffic will be detoured either into a closed vehicle lane
or detoured across the street on certain segments. For your safety and the safety of others please follow the
directions given by traffic control personnel and temporary traffic signage.

Please keep in mind that street work often occurs in phases, and once work has begun, it does not necessarily
proceed continuously. You will see periods of inactivity between the start and end of the project. The City and the
contractor are anxious to complete this project with minimum delay and inconvenience to you. While the work is
in progress, please lend us your cooperation and extra patience and be alert to equipment, workers, and traffic.
During construction, questions regarding the work may be directed to Antony Perez, JV Lucas Paving’s Project
Manager, at 925-348-6648, or | may be reached at abernardes@Ilovelafayette.org or 925-299-3209. Again, your
patience and cooperation are very much appreciated.

Sincerely,
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Ana Bern Senior Engineer
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